ALPINE MASTER GARDENER ASSOCIATION 

   MINUTES OF JANUARY 27, 2010
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Call to Order: by Annette Yasin at 6:46m
Welcoming Committee: Sharon Whitmore absent - no visitors 
Secretary’s Report:   Minutes of the December 2, 2009 meeting, taken by Karen Blewett, were discussed.  They were approved as written.
Treasurer’s Report:  Chris Cook presented the Balance Sheet & the Profit & Loss Statement.  The association’s current check book balance is $2,891.58. Chris also presented the 2010 Budget for AMGA.  The Executive Board had supported this budget at their 01/25/10 meeting and asked Chris to bring it to this meeting for approval.  Sally Jarvis moved to approve the treasurer’s report and the new 2010 budget.  Randy Goddard supported both.   The 2010 budget and treasurer’s report were approved. 
Committee Reports:

Program Committee:  February 24th – Ron Lindgren – brooms – United Way Building



   March 24th – Ivan Witt – United Way Building
Web and Volunteer/Education Hours: attendance sheet was passed around – get hours for 2009  into Lori Hansen ASAP
Publicity:  Cynthia Hilling  - no report

Refreshments:  Deb Webster thanked all who brought goodies  
            

Feb:  Sharon Whitmore, Sally Jarvis, Jeanne Freymuth
Sunshine:  Connie Czarkowski - no report

Historian:  Carol Brown – no report

Field Trip Coor:  Roseann Kujawa – no report
Old Business:   
a)  Paulette Goddard reported that the Christmas party went great.  Everyone agreed.  Also Susan Dengler reported that the Animal Shelter was very appreciative of our gifts.
b)   The By-law committee presented the changes to the members.  There were some suggested changes by the group. The committee will make the requested changes.  Then the final draft will be mailed to the membership (paid as of 2009) along with a ballot to be mailed back to Chris Cook.  The votes must be in on or before February 24th. (Our next meeting date.)
New Business:

a)  Susan Dengler discussed the spring bulb sale.  She and Cynthia Hilling will order seven types  of Asian lily bulbs to sell.  They will be here in the spring.

b)  Randy Goddard reported that Team Depot will be painting at the Sports Complex in June.  More info to follow.

c)  Suzanne Stock reported that the free clothing shop she helps organize is in dire need of blankets, sheets, and pillows.  She asked if we would check our closets and pass some gently worn items along.
We took a short break for refreshments and fellowship.  Then Ed Doss gave a thorough presentation on the Michigan Extension Service, where it is going, and how it affects our AMGA group.  It was very educational.  We then broke up into groups and did some goal planning.  It was interesting how the groups overlapped with several of the same ideas.  Ed will compile the ideas and bring them to our March meeting.
If you know anyone who wants to take the MG Classes, please have them get registered ASAP.  He does not have very many people signed up yet.

It was a snowy night, so we adjourned and slid home.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen E Blewett
Karen E. Blewett, Secretary 
